Londonderry Township Board of Supervisors Work Session Meeting Minutes

November 16, 2010 7:00pm

The Londonderry Township Board of Supervisors held their regularly scheduled Work Session meeting on Tuesday, November 16, 2010 at the Municipal Building, 783 S. Geyers Church Road, Middletown, PA 17057 beginning at 7:00pm.

Present:

Ronald Kopp, Chairman Anna J. Dale, Vice Chairwoman Daryl LeHew, Member William Kametz, Member, via phone at 7:12pm Steve Letavic, Township Manager Beth Graham, Office Manager Andrew Kenworthy, Engineer Peter Henninger, Solicitor

Absent: Andy Doherty, Member; Jim Foreman, Code/Zoning Officer

Salute the Flag

Approval of Minutes – November 1, 2010

Mrs. Dale motioned to approve the minutes as presented, Mr. LeHew seconded. Motion approved.

Citizen's Input - None

Managers Report – Steve Letavic **Gaming Grant Hearing**

Mr. Letavic reported he, Anna Dale, and Andrew Kenworthy attended the Gaming Grant Hearing on November 10th. The amount applied for is \$167,000 which will fund the replacement of a culvert on Roundtop Road. The Gaming Board gave favorable reviews of the application and a decision should be received in December.

Solicitors Report – Peter Henninger **Stormwater Management Ordinance**

Mr. Henninger informed the board of the new Dauphin County 167 Plan and the need for Londonderry Township to adopt an ordinance bringing the township in compliance with the new county plan.

Mr. LeHew motioned to advertise for adoption of the Stormwater Management Ordinance at the December 6, 2010 Board of Supervisors Meeting, Mrs. Dale seconded. Motion approved.

Mr. Henninger will place the ad.

Board of Supervisors Work Session Meeting November 16, 2010 Page #2

Mr. Kametz called in to join the meeting at 7:12pm. Mr. Henninger verified his identity by a code word.

Rural Occupation Ordinance

Mr. LeHew motioned to advertise to hold a Public Hearing on the Rural Occupation Ordinance at the February 7, 2011 Board of Supervisors Meeting, Mrs. Dale seconded. Motion approved.

Mr. Henninger will place the ad.

Edgewater Zoning Amendment

Mr. LeHew commented that he had sent an email earlier in the day to all members of the board stating his concerns for the Edgewater Zoning Amendment being turned down at the last meeting. He then requested the amendment be brought before the board for another vote. Mr. Henninger informed the board that in order to do so the amendment will have to be advertised again.

Mr. LeHew motioned to re-advertise the amendment for a vote at the December 6, 2010 board meeting, Mrs. Dale seconded. Motion approved.

Mr. Henninger will place the ad.

Mr. Kenworthy informed the board that he is working with Jim Foreman to update the Zoning Map.

New Business - None

Old Business - None

Mr. LeHew motioned to adjourn at 7:24pm, Mrs. Dale seconded. Motion approved.